
To whom it may concern 

It was with great surprise we heard about WBCPDO anonymously 
We feel strongly that the council should have informed all residents considering consultation has been going on 
since 2014 

You have not demonstrated the need for 22260 houses which you claim will be necessary due to growth despite 
Brexit and the sorry predictions for our future 

We live in Grappenhall we often walk along the trail to enjoy the 

We feel this development will totally destroy the character of Grappenhall and Thelwall 

Why is the need for Warrington to become city and why the need for Garden city whatever that may be 

We feel Warrington borough Council has written shot gun over all its residents which is totally unacceptable 

nature wildlife and health benefits it provides for us 




